RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2006/0289                       DECISION DATE:  14 July 2006

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

	RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL
	
	

	Development Department 
	
	
	
	

	Council Offices, Church Walk, Clitheroe, Lancashire, BB7 2RA
	
	
	

	Telephone: 01200 425111
	Fax: 01200 414488
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	Town and Country Planning Act 1990
	
	
	

	REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION

	APPLICATION NO:
	3/2006/0289
	
	
	

	DECISION DATE:
	14 July 2006
	
	
	

	DATE RECEIVED:
	19/05/2006
	
	
	

	

	APPLICANT:
	
	
	AGENT:
	
	

	Mr & Mrs Curtis

Barracks Farm

Chipping Road

Chaigley

Nr Clitheroe

BB7 3LX
	
	PCE Designs

7 Edgefield 

Astley Village

Chorley

Lancs

PR7 1XH

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Indoor and outdoor caravan store plus new driveway plus shower block, plus pitches for five touring caravans.



	AT:
	Barracks Farm Chipping Road Chaigley Nr Clitheroe BB7 3LX



	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):



	1
	The proposal is contrary to Policies G1, RT1, RT3 and RT6 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan in that it would lead to conditions to the detriment of highway safety.  The proposed development seeks to create an additional access point along the class 3 road where visibility is restricted and cannot be improved to current design standards within the land shown under the control of the applicant.  



	2
	The proposal is considered contrary to Policies G1, G5, ENV1, RT1 and RT6 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and Policy 20 of the Joint Lancashire Structure Plan 2001-2016 in that the proposed caravans, together with proposed new access and hedgerow removal would be to the detriment of visual amenity thereby prejudicing the aims and enhancement of the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	3
	The proposed development given its isolated location, a significant distance away from village amenities and poorly served by public transport, which would generate significant vehicular movement along country lanes, is considered contrary to the general objectives of sustainability and therefore fails to comply with Policies G1 and G8 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and Policy 5 of the Joint Lancashire Structure Plan 2001-2016.

P.T.O.

	
	

	
	

	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	STEWART BAILEY
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


2

